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Dear Friends,

In a few weeks, we will observe Ash 
Wednesday, the beginning of our Lenten 
season of preparation for Easter. The forty 
days of Lent remind us of the forty days that 
Jesus spent in the desert before going out to 
begin his preaching and healing ministry. This 
Gospel story is one example of the human 
struggles that Jesus faced. 

As we face our own struggles, we can use this special time of 
Lent to deepen our faith and understanding of how God is 
present in our lives. With God’s grace we can seek to become, 
like Jesus, a more peaceful, healing presence in our world. 

As you read through this issue of Weavings, you will find our 
Sisters seeking to be this peaceful, healing presence. Sister 
Bridget is moved to go more deeply into prayer upon learning 
about a hidden aspect in our nation’s history; the Sisters in 
Montana overflow with gratitude as they share about their 
ministries with us; and Sister Carolyn transforms quilt-making 
into a contemplative practice. 

As you read these articles, I hope that you see yourself—as 
a friend and partner through your support of our life and 
mission as Sisters, striving to bring about God’s reign of love, 
peace, and justice in our world. 

Our lives of prayer, service, and advocacy are lifted by your 
kindness. In recognition of our charitable friends, we have 
created our first Honor Roll of Donors. It is our way of 
honoring and thanking you for your support and generosity. 

Be assured of a remembrance in our daily communal prayers!

With deep gratitude,

From the president ...

SISTER MARY MURRAY, OP
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill President

To donate, visit www.sparkill.org  
and click “Make a Donation”

On Cover  
Sister Cecilia LaPietra, OP,  
with a child at One to One 
on Three Kings Day.  
(Photographer  
Sister Jeanne Shary, OP) 

Thank you!
The gift of your time and your 

donations allow us to continue our 
ministry for justice.
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THREADS OF WISDOM AND GRACE ...

As I write this reflection, I 
am on a plane to New York, 
watching a distinguished 
gentleman several rows 
ahead of me. He is playing 
“peek-a-boo” with a 
complete stranger (and I 
would probably be doing 
the same thing if I were sitting in his 
seat!). As you have probably guessed, that 
“stranger” is a toddler.

I think that “peek-a-boo” must be God’s favorite 
game. Human beings seem to be born knowing how 
to play it, as if God has written it into our very DNA. 
Only later do we move from its delightful innocence 

to take on the challenges of “chutes and ladders,” 
working so hard at climbing to get ahead while trying to 
avoid daunting obstacles and pitfalls. 

Perhaps this is why God chose to come 
to Earth as an infant—who better to 
remind us of the joy of playing “peek-
a-boo” than a beautiful baby (especially 
those of us who have come to prefer the 
competitive “chutes and ladders”).

Perhaps, as we go about the ordinary 
activities of our daily lives, we need to 
remind ourselves to be on the lookout for 
God’s unexpected appearances. May we 

always be alert and ready for those surprising “peek-a-
boo” glimpses of God that are often hidden amid the 
distractions of the many “chutes and 
ladders” of our lives.

SISTER MARGARET PALLISER, OP

Sister Margaret has a doctorate in sacred theology 
from the Pontifical Gregorian University in Rome 

and is a member of the leadership team at Sparkill. 

Peek-a-Boo

EDUCATION MINISTRY 
HIGHLIGHT
ON OCTOBER 18, THE 
ARCHDIOCESE OF 
NEW YORK honored 
the Dominican Sisters’ 
of Sparkill’s Catholic 
education ministry. 
Sister Eileen Gannon 
accepted the award 
and delivered remarks 
on behalf of the 
Congregation.

(Left to right): Sister Stephen Gerard Miick; Sister Mary Brinn; Sister Catherine Rose Quigley; 
Sister Margaret Gannon; Sister Eileen Gannon; Sister Catherine Naughton; Sister Anne Queenan; 
Sister Nora Healey; Sister Grace Hogan; Sister Mary Elizabeth Mooney; Sister Maureen Foy;  
Sister Maureen Daly; Sister Elizabeth McLaughlin; Sister Claire McDonald; Sister June Clare Tracy; 
and Sister Joan Marie O’Leary.
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SISTER ELIZABETH SLENKER, OP

When I was caring for my sister during the final 
stages of her life, I was gifted with a beautiful, 
red Boston Terrier. Wishing to “pay it forward,” 
I had my new four-legged companion, Boo, 
trained as a therapy dog. This allowed the two 
of us to visit wherever therapy dogs are used to 
comfort those in need. 

Two more dogs came to stay with us. Belle, whose 
story is told in my picture book Beautiful Baby Boston 
Belle, was the first to arrive, and she was about four-
months old when Duo Dogs, a national skilled service 
dog agency, placed Hatty in my care. My role was to 
be Hatty’s “puppy raiser” for fifteen months, and then 
return her to Duo Dogs. She grew from a little 10-pound 
puppy to a 60-pound dog 
in nine months! 

It was difficult for me 
when the time came to 
return Hatty to the agency, 
because I had grown quite 
fond of this very special 
dog. But in a few months, 
I was proudly rewarded 
for my care. With her 
paw on a Bible at her 
swearing-in ceremony, 
Hatty joined the Office of 
the Prosecuting Attorney 
in Cook County, Illinois. 
She now works as an 

God’s grace  
arrived on 
four legs:

advocate for children who 
have suffered abuse. Hatty 
even accompanies them 
when they testify in court. 

Back home in St. Louis, 
Belle has begun her 
therapy work with 

adults at Mercy Heart Hospital. Once she 
becomes certified to work with both adults 
and children, she will be trained to work 
with acute patients and those with special 
needs. Her role model, Boo, has received 
her 100-visit certificate from the American 
Kennel Club and is certified to work at all 
levels, even in libraries where children read 
to her. Hopefully Belle will follow in Boo’s 
paw prints. 

I began this ministry thinking that I would 
“pay it forward.” But the innumerable 
blessings that I have received from working 
with therapy dogs has reminded me that 
God’s love is never ending—and grace often 
arrives in surprising ways.

SISTER ELIZABETH SLENKER’S WORK 
WITH THERAPY DOGS
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Joseph and Virginia Ripp are among the 
Sisters’ most beloved friends. Joe has long 
served as an advisor to the Dominican Sisters, 
and Ginny is a trustee of Saint Thomas Aquinas 
College, which was founded by the Sisters in 
1952. In 2017, the congregation honored them 
with a Veritas Award for their good works and 
generous support in furthering of the mission 
of the Sisters. However, the most cherished 
connection that unites the Ripps to the Sparkill 
Dominicans is their mutual love of Ginny’s 
sister, Sister Noreen Nolan, who passed into 
God’s loving arms in 2011. 

Sister Noreen Nolan joined the Dominican 
Sisters in 1964 at the age of 17. At that 
early age, she embarked on her lifelong 
mission of bringing the word of God and 

the life-changing impact of a quality education to 
thousands of middle class and lower-income students 
throughout the New York area. Noreen always believed 
that she was where God wanted her to be. She 
believed that knowing and loving God gave children 
a compass to know what is right, and that a quality 
education gave them the tools they would need to be 
productive citizens and loving family members. 

In Sister Noreen’s memory, Joe and Ginny Ripp 
created the congregation’s first challenge grant 
aimed at supporting the Sisters’ ministries in Pakistan. 
Numerous individuals responded to the Ripps’ 
challenge, allowing for the purchase of two vans to 
help the Sisters to reach out to Christian communities 

living in the desert, to offer 
a quality education to more 
impoverished, minority 
children, and to care for the 
girls who live in their hostels 
while attending their schools. 

Joe and Ginny’s gift honors 
Sister Noreen’s memory and 
ensures that her mission 

lives on. The Sisters are immensely grateful to Joe and 
Ginny Ripp for their inspired gift.

JOSEPH AND VIRGINIA RIPP

“Noreen dedicated 

her entire life to her 

mission: bringing 

the word of God to 

children through 

Catholic education.  

By helping the Sisters 

in Pakistan, we can help her lifelong 

mission continue for future generations.”  

– Joe and Ginny Ripp

Partners in Mission:
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A spark of divine light is within each of us!  – Pope Francis

On November 13, we hosted 
over 230 guests at our fifth 
annual Sparks of Light Awards 
Dinner in the New York 
Yacht Club in NYC. We were 
honored to present our Veritas 
awards to Dr. Steven J. Corwin, 
President and CEO of NewYork-
Presbyterian Hospital, and 
Regina Pitaro, Managing Director 
of GAMCO. Their lives reflect 
the vision of our foundress, 
embodying the highest ideals 
of the Sparkill Dominicans. 
Their inspired acceptance 
speeches brought both laughter 
and tears to our guests. Our 
Master of Ceremonies Joseph 
Ripp, long-time friend of the 
Sisters, guided the celebration 
with wit and humor, while our 
video, “Entertaining Angels 
Unaware,” told the story of 
the Sisters’ ongoing service to 
immigrant families. It was a 
splendid evening filled with 
warmth and appreciation. We 
are very grateful to our honorees, 
committee members, donors, 
and guests for making it our 
most successful event ever. 
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Co-Chairs
Christopher C. Desmarais 
Managing Director, 
Gabelli Asset Management 

Anthony L. Pucillo, MD, FACC 
Chief Medical Officer, NYP/Lawrence 
Hospital Assistant Professor, Division of 
Cardiology at Columbia University
Irving Medical Center

Committee Members
Joseph Corwin 
Catherine Corwin-Durante 
Robert Durante 
Diane & Gerald Farley 
Paul & Una Fitzpatrick 
Edward Morrissey & Mary Beth 

Quaranta Morrissey, PhD, MPH, JD 
Joseph & Virginia Ripp 
Bill & Rose Werner 
Boniface & Alison Zaino 

Table Sponsors
Caritas Table
Gabelli Funds 
The Heart Foundation 
Peter Kalikow 
NewYork-Presbyterian Hospital 
Jerry I. Speyer & Katherine Farley 

Good Samaritan Table
Hospital for Special Surgery 
Al & Peggy Kelly 

Veritas Table
Anonymous 
Joseph & Virginia Ripp 
Bill & Rose Werner 

Founders Table
Allcomm Rentals, LLC. 
CCS Fundraising 
Michael & Cannella Mullins 
Ridgewood Savings Bank 
Swoop Events 
Boniface & Alison Zaino 

Partner Table
Albertus Magnus High School 
Aquinas High School
Cardinal McCloskey Community Services
Kathleen Dempsey 
Diane & Gerald Farley 
Mary Beth Morrissey, PHO, MPH, JD  

& Edward Morrissey

Journal Sponsors
Platinum
 1919 Investment Counsel, LLC,  

A Stifel Company 
Pfister Maintenance Corp., Inc. 
Steven Kaen Technical Associates
 
Gold
A&E Electrical Contractors 
Aquinas Painting Contractors, Inc. 
Sarah Lesser Avins 
BMT Management & Financial Consultants 
The Crehan, Dempsey, Dotto, &  

Lappetito Family

Grassi & Company 
JAM Plumbing & Heating, Inc. 
Michael & Clare Mullarney 
Nazareth Housing Inc. 
Pfister Roofing, Deiter Pfistrer 
Ann Reese 
St. Thomas Aquinas College 
Stackable Sensations 

Silver
4 Eyes Creative Services 
Albertus Magnus High School
Aquinas High School 
Cardinal McCloskey Community Services 
Carter Ledyard & Milburn LLP 
Catholic Guardian Services 
Church of St. Anthony, Nanuet, NY 
William Saich 

Benefactors
Hiep, Inc. 
Veronica Tierney Hornby 
John Paulding Engine Company No. 1 
Dolores Lanzaro 
Catherine Lenihan 
Theresa Lewis 
Michael J. Higgins Funeral Service 
John Moran 
Renee Morrisette 
Elizabeth Murphy 
Timothy O’Regan 
Ellen O’Sullivan 
St. Catharine of Alexandria Church, 

Blauvelt, NY 

View the digital journal, honorees’ biographies, Veritas Award information,  
and photos from the event at Sparksoflightawards.org.

Honorees: 
Dr. Steven J. Corwin and Regina Pitaro

We wish to express out gratitude to NewYork-Presbyterian Hospital  
for sponsoring our reception and dinner.
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ENTERTAINING ANGELS: 
THE SPARKILL DOMINICANS’ 

WORK WITHimmigrants
88

SISTER LESLEY BLOCK, OP
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Throughout the Scriptures 
we hear the admonition to welcome 
the widow, the orphan, the stranger. 
There is a resounding call to hear 
and respond to the cry of the poor, 
the vulnerable, those who have 
no status. In the book of Leviticus 
(19:34) we read, “You shall love 
the alien as yourself.” In Matthew’s 
Gospel (25:40), Jesus states clearly, 
“What you do to others, you do 
to me.” The Letter to the Hebrews 
(13:2) suggests that in welcoming 
strangers, “Some have entertained 
angels unaware.” 

The Dominican Sisters of Sparkill were 
founded by a woman who immigrated to this country, not 
to better her life, but to work for the betterment of those 
who were poor, vulnerable, and without status. Alice 
Thorpe attracted a small band of similarly committed 
women to join in this effort and, since 1876, Sisters and 
their Associates have been about the task of “loving the 
alien as oneself,” of “treating others as they would treat 
Jesus,” and of extending hospitality to strangers lest we 
miss an opportunity to “entertain an angel.”

During the early days of the Congregation, many of 
the Sisters were themselves immigrants who helped 
other newcomers meet the most basic needs of food 
and shelter. As time went on, it became apparent that 
learning the language, and 
education in general, were 
essential for integration into 
mainstream society. Schools 
were built, and most of 
those who attended them 
were new immigrants or 
the daughters and sons of 
immigrants. While seeking 
to understand and respect 
the ways of the newcomers, 
the Sisters helped them 
adapt to the ways of a nation that was still growing in 
its understanding of itself as a place of freedom and 
justice for all. The American way of life seemed stable 
and secure despite its struggles and challenges. During 
this period which lasted through the 1950s and beyond, 
the Congregation devoted its energy almost exclusively 
to education as the means of living the values articulated 
in the Scriptures cited above. However, changes of 
considerable magnitude began to emerge.

During the 1970s and thereafter we learned of great 
upheavals that caused untold numbers of people to flee 

“The Dominican 
Sisters of Sparkill 

... sought to 
meet the needs of 
new immigrants 

with care and 
competence.”

Sister Marilyn Dunn, OP in 1959 and opposite page, Sister Marilyn in 2019
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the violence flowing from unjust social, economic, and 
political structures in their homelands. Those people 
looked to America as the place where they might be safe 
and able to build their lives anew. Since that time, the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill, following the example 
of Alice Thorpe, sought to meet the needs of new 
immigrants with care and competence.

Among those seeking refuge from the war that ravaged 
Southeast Asia were Vietnamese Dominican Sisters. In 
August of 1975, Sparkill Dominican Sisters met six of 
them at LaGuardia Airport and welcomed them to their 
new home. In time, four of these Sisters were reunited 
with members of their community 
who had found asylum in 
Connecticut, while the remaining 
two transferred their vows to the 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill. One 
of these Sisters worked among 
other immigrants from Southeast 
Asia and celebrated her Golden 
Jubilee in Sparkill where she lived 
until her death in 2017.

Throughout the 1970s, there was 
strong support for migrant farm 
workers who struggled to support 
their families by doing stoop labor 
in U.S. vineyards and fields, often 
from sun-up to sun-down, despite 
very low wages, inadequate housing, 
and unsafe working conditions. In the 1980s, one of 
our Sisters, a nurse practitioner moved by the plight 
of migrant families began to see how her skills could 
match their need for better health care. She joined the 
team at the East Coast Migrant Health Project and for 
several years worked at sites in Ruskin, Florida where 
the main crop was strawberry; in Kennett Square, 
Pennsylvania with mushroom pickers, and in Orange 
and Ulster Counties in New York State where onions, 
potatoes and other staples were harvested. That struggle 
continues to this day as low-wage workers are subjected 
to dangerous pesticides. While we do not provide direct 
on-site care at this time, the Congregation continues 
to advocate for safe working conditions and fair wages 
by participating in boycotts and by our conscientious 
investment policies.

In the early 1980s, in response to a request from the 
Archdiocese of New York, the Congregation sponsored 
two Cambodian families for resettlement in the U.S. 
Various Sisters assisted in this effort to provide housing 
and health care for the families, education and recreation 
for the children, and tutoring in English for the adults. 
Shortly thereafter, one Sister, encouraged by a friend and 
inspired by the stories of another, opened St. Rita’s Asian 
Center to meet the needs of these new immigrants. For 
32 years this Center reached out to an ever-changing 
population of newcomers and helped resettle over 
17,000 families from places as diverse as Albania, 
Bosnia, Russia, Ethiopia, Mexico, and Central and South 
America. This change in population made it appropriate 
to change the name to simply St. Rita’s Center.

“St. Rita’s Asian 
Center...helped 

resettle over 17,000 
families from 

places as diverse 
as Albania, Bosnia, 
Russia, Ethiopia, 

Mexico, and Central 
and South America.”

Sister Jean Marshall, OP at St. Rita’s Center
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The Dominican charism and the Congregation’s 
Constitutions call all members to seek and live the 
truth. Through extensive reading and engagement with 
other religious and civic groups, the members became 
more educated about the harsh conditions driving 
families from their homelands. This led to a Corporate 
Statement of support for the Sanctuary Movement, 
which was an organized effort to assist those seeking 
asylum despite official denial of that request.

A unique situation existed in Montana, where our 
sisters were working amongst the indigenous people of 
this land. Perhaps we might pause to reflect on the fact 

that, unless we are Native Americans, our forebears were 
once aliens in this land. Salvadorans and Hondurans 
fleeing the oppression and violence of regimes 
buttressed by U.S. corporate and political forces, and 
having no desire to remain in the U.S., were attempting 
to reach Canada by way of Montana. With the support 
and assistance of the Bishop of Great Falls-Billings, our 
Sisters fed and sheltered these individuals and families 
before transporting them across our northern border 
into Canada where they found asylum and hope. There 
were obvious risks in this activity, but when facing a 
choice between what is legal and what is moral, these 
Sisters and their Bishop took the risk.

During the 1990s, one of our Sisters who had 
happy memories of playing with the Mexican 
children from her St. Louis neighborhood 
had the opportunity to travel to El Salvador, 
Guatemala, Honduras, and Nicaragua. 
Recognizing the importance of being able 
to speak and understand the language, she 
prepared for these journeys with intensive 
study. Her visits to Central America extended 
over several months and provided her with 
indelible memories of people who were 
mired in extreme poverty and had no hope of 
change due to government corruption, and 
exploitation by international corporations. 
Had she been in better health she might have 
remained in Central America, but, instead, 
she devoted the rest of her active life to 

Sister Margo Saich, OP, responding to needs in Laredo, TX

Sister Diane Aiken, OP, tutoring in the 
children’s program at One to One.



Weavings  |  Winter 202012

helping those who immigrated to the U.S. learn English 
and adjust to the other demands of a different culture.

Also, during the 1990s, the Sisters living in Dominican 
Convent observed new neighbors walking along Route 
340 during times that suggested they were going to and 
from work. Little by little, some of these walkers acquired 
used bicycles that made their comings and goings 
easier. While all of us saw this, it took one Sister to find 

a way to offer practical 
assistance. As a Pastoral 
Associate at St. John’s 
Parish in Piermont, she 
helped create a Spanish 
Ministry Program that 
drew these new residents 
of Rockland County into 
the life of the parish. 
That was the beginning 
of One to One Learning. 
From 1997 to the present, 
over 6,000 immigrants 
from various countries, 
with the majority being 

from south of the U.S. border, have received services 
empowering them to speak English and acquire the 
other skills needed to rebuild their lives. Many have not 
only maintained employment; they have established 
businesses that provide employment for other 
newcomers. One to One Learning, now in its 23rd year, 
continues with an all-volunteer staff of teachers, tutors, 
and childcare providers who reach out to those seeking 
to build new lives in a community where their children 
will be safe and they can support their families. 

“That was the 
beginning of One 
to One Learning. 
From 1997 to the 
present, over 6,000 
immigrants from 
various countries, 
with the majority 
being from south of 
the U.S. border, have 
received services.”

Sister Marilyn Dunn, OP, providing health care in Laredo, TX.

Studying for the citizenship exam 
with Sister Cecilia LaPietra, OP 
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In the summer of 2019, three Sisters volunteered to 
go to the border. Their reasons varied from seeing the 
conditions to providing a visible presence of the care 
that the people of this country had for immigrants, in 
spite of the government policies that seemed otherwise. 
The Sisters connected with Catholic Charities of Laredo, 

Texas and worked in a respite called Frontera 
for Families. Recently released by the border 
patrol, these families were seeking asylum. 
Upon her return, one Sister reflected that 
what they did was simply perform the 
corporal works of mercy. The gifts of these 
Sisters varied: one was skilled at engaging 
children in meaningful activities; another was 
a nurse practitioner who was able to provide 
basic health care services. They all did the 
menial tasks required in feeding the hungry, 
sheltering the homeless, healing the sick, and 

bolstering the strength of those who were frightened. We 
Dominican Sisters often say that where one is, we all are. 
While we were not all physically present, we were joined 
in prayer for their safety and for the well-being of our 
neighbors seeking asylum.

“In my end is my 
beginning” (T.S. Eliot). 
The Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill began with Alice 
Thorpe in 1876. Alice 
Thorpe planted the seed. 
Then she died in 1897 at 
the age of 33. How fertile 
was the seed that lives 
today! It is with that sense 
of vitality and hope in the 
future that the Dominican 
Sisters recommit themselves 
and invite others to join 
us in “loving the alien as 
ourselves,” in “treating 
others as we would treat 
Jesus,” and in “welcoming 
strangers as if we were 
entertaining angels.”

“We Dominican Sisters often 
say that where one is, we all 

are. While we were not all 
physically present, we were 

joined in prayer for their safety 
and for the well-being of our 

neighbors seeking asylum.”

Sister Valorie Lordi, OP, examining 
an immigrant child.

Dr. Paul Bloom teaching at One to One.
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The Blessings of Facing Forward: 
Four Decades in Montana

In 1973, Sister Kathleen Kane responded to a request from the Northwest 
Jesuits to serve as Principal of the Mission School on Ft. Belknap Indian 
Reservation in northcentral Montana. That response led to over forty-six years 
of ministry by fourteen Sparkill Dominicans living among and ministering to 
Native Americans on Fort Belknap, Fort Peck, Rocky Boy, and Flathead Indian 
Reservations. Sparkill Dominicans also served in diocesan offices, in Urban 
Native American ministry, and in rural parishes in Montana.

Whether in New York, Missouri, or Montana, our ministries have always 
been and will continue to be rooted in our Sparkill Dominican mission and 
charism. Our Congregation meets the challenges of the present day in many 
ways through diverse works of faith and love. Our work manifests our belief 
in others and in the bounty of God’s creation. We commit ourselves to the 
goal of proclamation of the kingdom of God through a ministry for justice.
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Rocky Boy Reservation  
in Box Elder
SISTER MARY MARGARET O’DOHERTY, OP

I have lived on the Rocky Boy Reservation 
with the Chippewa Cree people for 
thirty-six years. It has been such a 
blessing for me to learn their sacred 
ceremonies and share their spirituality (a 
deep spiritual relationship with the Great 
Spirit, our Creator).

Over the years, we have spent many hours 
together sharing our relationship with Jesus. 
They send their children and grandchildren to 
our religion classes to learn more about scripture 
and the “Special Man Jesus,” even though they are 
traditional people and not Catholic.

Their reverence for the sick, the needy, and those 
near death is inspirational. We gather for wakes 
in the Catholic church and pray the scripture, 
along with traditional Native American songs and 
prayers in the Cree language. This brings unity 
and love in the whole community. When there is 
a funeral Mass for the Native Americans who are 
Catholic, the traditional community members 
always join in the prayer.

I am extremely grateful for all the years living 
with the Native American culture, especially the 
Rocky Boy people. They certainly have problems 
like the rest of us, but working with the school’s 
drug prevention program and the Chemical 
Dependence Center has helped me appreciate 
these people’s struggle from institutional abuse.

Thank you, Lord, for the gift of these years.

Rose Bacon, Catechist (Box Elder)

Vernon The Boy and son, Brandon, in their home 
which is made of discarded materials (Box Elder)
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St. Paul’s Mission 
In Hays
SISTER HELEN REGINA DURSO, OP 
SISTER CHRISTINE FERRAR, OP 
SISTER NORA MCCARTHY, OP

An unplanned moment occurred in our lives 
nearly 40 years ago when we decided to 
come to Montana and share our lives with 
the people on the Fort Belknap Reservation. 
We came, not just to be educators at St. 
Paul’s Mission Grade School, but to share 
the gifts of faith and hope with so many 
people in the community in so many ways.

We strive each day to give our children the 
opportunities they deserve, opportunities 
that can open new doors and make new paths 
available. Working with children is a life-giving 
gift. We can share our gifts and talents with the 
children; and they, in return, share so much 
with us. What a blessing this is for us to be 
able to share our lives with the children and the 
people of both Hays and Lodge Pole.

Yes! We walk the journey together with 
those communities and pray that we can be a 
‘peaceful presence’ and a joyful sign of hope for 
all those we meet. 

Sister Christine

Sister Nora

Sister Helen

The church of St. Ignatius Mission
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Rocky Boy Reservation  
in Big Sandy
SISTER KATHLEEN KANE, OP

My experiences on Ft. Belknap, Rocky Boy 
and in Great Falls have been enriching. 
Learning about the culture and traditions of 
the Indigenous people and participating in 
celebrations and ceremonies of the Gros Ventre, 
Assiniboine, Chippewa, Cree, Metis, and other 
tribes has been inspiring and life-giving.

Teaching, prison ministry, crisis intervention, 
opening a house of hospitality in Great Falls for 
Urban Native Americans, serving in the diocesan 
office and on local boards and committees have been 
part of this ministry.

During a Gros Ventres ceremony in Hays, I was 
surprised to receive the name “Runs Still in the Water” 
and later, I was given the name “Angel Woman” from 
the Blackfeet at Heart Butte, Montana.  

Of course, mountains, prairie, buffalo, 
antelope and deer; camping, hiking and 
living in “The Last Best Place” have added 
to the beauty of “facing forward*” in Big 
Sky Country.

*The words “Facing Forward” are to be found 
in the Congregation’s Direction Statement.

The church of St. Ignatius Mission
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Carolyn’s response was, “I am 
happy. I always wanted to see them 
hanging.” And to me, her curator, 
she said, “Keep it simple, Ann.”

An evening with a quilting 
hoop on her lap and a 
quilting needle in hand 

becomes a perfect time for 
prayer and solitude.

In 1992, Sister Carolyn’s mother, 
who was a home quilter, suffered 
a stroke. Sister Carolyn offered to 
help her mother finish the quilt 
she was working on, and thus her 
own story and her own quilting 
took root. As Sister Carolyn’s 
quilting practice expanded, the 
making of quilts grew into both a 
spiritual and artistic endeavor. 

Sister Carolyn’s quilts are visible 
manifestations of the richness of 
her daily prayer. “Quilting” time 
and “prayer” time beautifully 
intertwine. Sewing thousands of 
tiny stitches—almost as numerous 
as the stars in the heavens—is 
Sister Carolyn’s gentle attempt 
to follow her Creator and bring 
additional beauty to God’s 
created world. 

Earlier this year, to the delight of 
many, a special exhibit of Sister 
Carolyn’s quilts was displayed 
in the Motherhouse. Sister was 
present as the exhibit opened 
and a viewer exclaimed, “I am 
overwhelmed by the meditative 
beauty, God bless you.” Sister 

When life throws scraps at you,make a quilt!
SISTER ANN EIGENBAUER, OP

Sister Carolyn Bell taught  
in the Archdiocese of  
St. Louis, Missouri until about 
a year ago when she returned 
to live at the Motherhouse. 
Accompanying her was 
a collection of beautiful, 
handmade quilts.

It was during her years studying 
at Webster University that Sister 
Carolyn’s artistic gifts began to 
develop. Sister Carolyn was taught 
to delve deeply into the creative 
works of nature and to grow and 
build upon those interlocking 
moments that would ultimately 

produce many designs. In the 
end, her arts education 

was a preparation 
to assume her 

mother’s 
practice of 

quilting.
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How often have you attended 
a lecture and walked away 
thinking, “This was good”? The 
topic or the presenter added 
something to your knowledge, 
and you felt that your time was 
well spent. But my guess is that 
you have rarely been moved to 
contemplate inner change or 
an outer action while listening to a lecture. On 
September 24, while I listened to Dr. Jeannine 
Hill Fletcher deliver a Dr. J. T. Vincent Lou 
Lecture, this is exactly what happened to me.

Dr. Fletcher held all of us in rapt attention as she 
began: “We [as citizens of the United States] have 
had a difficult time living with religious differences 
and we have this challenge in front of us today.” She 
asked us if we understood how racism had become 
so embedded in our society, our nation, our church? 
Then, as she traced the history of our national seal—e 
pluribus unum or “one out of many”—we came face to 

face with the subtle evil of racism and 
how it became so embedded in our 
culture. I was stunned into silence and 
found the evening transformational. 
Hence, I urge you to experience her 
lecture, “Diversity is Our Strength.” You 
can find it on the Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill’s YouTube channel.

To view her presentation takes time 
and a willingness to be an open, 
compassionate listener. After listening, 

I hope you are called, as I was, to go aside in solitude 
and pray. Stay with the quiet and allow the peace that 
only God can give to flood your soul. Saint Thérèse 
of Lisieux was a missionary even though she never 
left the cloister of Carmel. Through prayer we, too, 

can be missionaries 
no matter whether 
we are riding a bus 
or looking out a 
bedroom window.

Months later, what 
remains with me is a 
common thread that 
I believe can unite us 
all: we can ask God 
to do what we alone 
cannot do—to bring 

about a reconciliation and 
healing among all people. 
Please join my Sisters and 
me in prayer.

The Dr. J.T. Vincent Lou Lecture is made possible 

because of a generous gift from Dr. York and Noelle 

Chynn that enables the Sisters to offer educational 

forums on social justice topics at Dominican Convent.  

DR. J.T. VINCENT LOU LECTURE

SISTER BRIDGET KINIRY, OP

Dr. Jeannine Hill Fletcher

Please visit our website for 
the link to this presentation 
in its entirety.
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REFLECTING UPON DIVERSITY IS OUR STRENGTH
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D O N A T I O N S  T O  T H E  D O M I N I C A N  S I S T E R S  O F  S P A R K I L L

2019 HONOR ROLL

Our Lady of the  
Rosary Circle
$25,000 and Above

Anonymous
Ms. Laura N. Audino
Dr. Steven and Mrs. Ellen Corwin
Estate of Gertrude A. Schlachter
Friends of Dominican Sisters  

in St. Louis 
Gabelli Funds, GAMCO 

Investors, Inc.
Hearst Service Center
Hospital for Special Surgery
Mr. Peter Kalikow
Mr. Alfred Kelly
New York Presbyterian Hospital
Ms. Jeanne O’Neill
Rev. Moritz Fuchs Annuity
Speyer Family Foundation
Support Our Aging Religious
Mr. & Mrs. Boniface Zaino

Sacred Heart Circle
$10,000 up to $24,999 

Anonymous
Rev. Peter Guthneck
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Kane
Raskob Foundation for Catholic 

Activities, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ripp
Bill and Rose Werner,  

Werner Construction Co.

Mother Antoninus  
Thorpe Circle 
$5,000 up to $9,999

Allcomm Rentals, LLC
Anonymous
Mr. Frank J. Borelli, Jr. 
Community Counseling Center
Dominican Sisters in  

Committed Collaboration

Estate of Dorsey Potter and  
Joyce Mary Alexander

Estate of Patrick A. Connolly
John H. & Dorothy M. Scully Trust
The McPartland Family
Mr. James L. Neujahr
Ridgewood Savings Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis G. Ruppel
Swoop Events
Theresa Morahan Simmons 

Foundation

Catherine of Siena Circle
$1,000 up to $4,999

1919 Investment Counsel, LLC,  
A Stifel Company

A&E Electrical Contractors
Albertus Magnus High School
Aquinas High School
Aquinas Painting Contractors Inc.
Ms. Teresa Avenall
Dr. Alfred A. Bartolucci
Dr. Mary Ann Biller Fischetti
Bi State Heating &  

Air Conditioning, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Brandes
Ms. Margaret Brinn
Ms. Joanne Briody
Mr. Patrick A. Burns
Cardinal McCloskey Community 

Services
Ms. Nancy Celenza
Mr. Edward J. Chanda
Yvonne Cherena Pacheco, Esq.
Ms. Eileen Chetti
Church of St. Raymond
Dr. William Curatolo
Ms. Christine DeAnna
Ms. Kathleen Dempsey
Mr. Chris Desmarais
Ms. Jean Deutschle
Ms. Magaret Dorrian
Estate of Helen C. Tausch
Ms. Maxine Fank
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Farley
Ms. Bridget A. Gaffney
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Girolamo

Mr. & Mrs. Alexander J. Glenbocki
Ms. Amelia Gonstal
Mrs. Mary Ann Gorman
Mr. John D. Holden
J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Mr. Steven Kaen
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kearns
Mrs. Teresa Kitz
Mrs. Margaret C. Klahr
Ms. Sarah Lesser-Avins
Ms. Marie C. Lingenfelser
Mr. Michael J. Long
Mr. Joseph A. Longo
Dr. Ellen Maloney Owens
Ms. Mary C. McManus
Ms. Catherine McNeive
Ms. Elizabeth McNeive
Mrs. Joanne Mermelstein (RIP)
Michael J. Higgins Funeral Service
Mr. & Mrs. William Milligan
Dr. Mary Beth & Mr. Edward 

Morrissey
Mr. George Mortensen
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Mullarney
Mr. Terrence Mulligan
Ms. Elizabeth Mulvey-Nuss
Mrs. Elizabeth Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy H. O’Regan
Ms. Mary C. Orr
Mr. Matthew O’Toole
Pfister Maintenance Corp., Inc.
Mr. Carl Puma
Mrs. Ann Reese
Mr. John M. Reynolds
Ms. Ann P. Roth
Mr. Thomas M. Ryan
Mr. John Scarpone
Ms. Matrice Schafers
Ms. Catherine Shaw
Ms. Boysie Siew
St. Francis of Assisi Church
St. Thomas Aquinas College
Stackable Sensations
Mr. Paul Steinberger
Ms. Kathleen Sweeney
UBS, Group AG
Unidine Corporation
Ms. Evelyn Valentino
Ms. Joan Vanloo
Mr. & Mrs. Norman B. Wilke

Mr. Robert Williamson
Ms. Patricia Young
Mr. John B. Zurell

St. Agnes Circle 
$250 up to $999

4 Eyes Creative Services
A&S Giancristofaro Family 

Foundation Inc.
Mr. Jerry C. Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. William Banfield
Mr. Denis Barry
Beckerle Lumber Supply Co., Inc
Ms. Loretta Bierer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Bischof
Ms. Christine Bourget
Ms. Linda A. Bourke
Mr. Richard Bowen
Mr. Robert K. Boyle
Mr. Anthony Bracciante
Mr. Frank Bradicich
Mr. Tim Brello
Mr. Ed Brennan
Mr. Jerome Brown
Rev. Bernard A. Buckman
Mr. John A. Buell, Jr.
Ms. Jane Burch
Ms. Kathleen Burke
Mr. Anthony V. Camilli
Mr. Leonard V. Canino
Mr. James P. Caputo
Mr. David E. Carey
Carter Ledyard & Milburn LLP
Mr. James A. Carton
Ms. Eileen Casey
Mr. Fred Casey
Ms. Geraldine W. Cass
Catholic Charities of the 

Archdiocese of New York
Catholic Guardian Services
Ms. Laura R. Cearnal
Ms. Anna Celenza
Ms. Margo E. Chapman
Church of St. Anthony
Ms. Maura Concannon
Ms. Frances Correia
Mr. Michael G. Costanzo

Gifts listed here were made between January 1, 2019 -December 31, 2019.
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Ms. Cecelia Cotter
Ms. Maureen Crean
Mr. Francis J. Crosby
Ms. Angela Cuccinello
Culhane Air Conditioning & 

Refrigeration, Inc.
Mr. Michael V. Curran
D&G Electrical Supply
Mr. Pasquale Dagostino
Mr. Robert M. Davenport
Ms. Carole Davide
Mr. Thomas Davis
Ms. Jerry DeClue
Dr. Mike T. Destefano
Ms. Kerry DeWitt
Mrs. Catharine Diekemper
Ms. Beatrice Dionisio
Ms. Judith Dolfi
Mr. Nicholas R. DonAngelo
DTM Installations
Ms. Diane Dunne
Mr. John T. Dwyer
Ms. Patricia Eberle
Ms. Mary L. Edwards
Mr. Jurgen Eggergluess
Dr. Adelaide Elliott
Ms. Joan Fabio
Ms. Mariane Fahlman
Mrs. Doris Farley
Ms. Cecilia M. Faulks
Mrs. Mary D. Federhofer
Ms. Margaret A. Feerick
Mr. Richard E. Feldmann
Ms. Mary B. Ferry
Mrs. Arlene J. Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Donald G. Fleck
Mr. Richard Frazita
Fred Alger Management, Inc.
Mr. Ron Freund
Ms. Patricia M. Fuller
Dr. Anthony J. Galiani
Ms. Mary A. Genito
Ms. Catherine Geoghegan
Mr. Guy G. Giuffre
Ms. Mary Gleason
Grassi & Company
Gregory Chiropractic
Mr. & Mrs. Philip E. Guillemette
Mr. John Healey
Ms. Jody L. Healy
Mr. Geoffrey Heekin
Ms. Imelda M. Hennrich

Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Hevesy
Mr. Brian P. Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Hill
Holy Rosary School
Ms. Joanne P. Horan
Hudson Valley Chapter 

Columbiettes
Mr. Kevin T. Hughes
Ms. Mary D. Hughes
John Paulding Engine Co.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kabelac
Ms. Margaret Keane
Mr. William Keegan
Mrs. Virginia Keen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Kelly
Kenneth Hiep, Inc.
Mrs. Mae J. Kenny
Ms. Theresa Knox
Mrs. Catherine Koch
Mr. Greg M. Lang CPA
Ms. Dolores Lanzaro
Ms. Lauren Lappetito
Ms. Colleen Larkin
Mr. Joseph LaRubbio
Mr. & Mrs. J. P. Lavery
Mr. Brendan M. Lawler
Mr. & Mrs. John Lawler
Mr. Toi V. Le
Ms. Catherine M. Lenihan
Miss Sheila D. Leonard
Ms. Theresa Lewis
Lia Toyota of Rockland
Ms. Kim Libonati
Ms. Judith A. Linden
Mrs. Carolyn G. Linn
Ms. Elizabeth Logan
Mr. Michael E. Logan
Ms. Valerie Longwood
Ms. Bridget Louttit
Ms. Rosemary Lundberg
Ms. Kathleen Marcato
Mr. Kenneth Marco
Mr. Vincent L. Marino
Mrs. Anna M. Markert
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Martini
Ms. Paula A. Matheson
Ms. Frances Mauro
Ms. Margaret M. McCabe
Mrs. Kathy McCullough
Ms. Mary McDermott-Noonan
Ms. Rosemary McDermott
Mrs. Eileen L. McEntegart

Mr. Jack T. McGirl
Mrs. Alice McGreevy
Ms. Patricia McIlveen
McManus Electric
Mr. Robert McNamara
Mr. Joseph McPartland
Mr. Patrick J. McWeeny
Mr. Christopher G. Miller
Ms. Maureen Mills
Mr. Patrick Monahan
Mr. Thomas J. Monahan
Ms. Eileen Moran
Mr. John Moran
Moritz Funeral Home
Mr. Paul V. Morris
Ms. Renee Morrisette
Murphy & Company
Mr. Thomas W. Murray
Mr. & Mrs. John Nolan
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Mr. Ed Noonan
Mr. Edward O’Brien
Mr. James O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Olsson
One to One Learning
Mr. George S. Ontko
Mr. Paul A. Openhym
Orangeburg Dermatology Center 

of Rockland
Mrs. Eleanor O’Reilly Galligan
Ms. Mary Orr
Mrs. Ellen O’Sullivan
Ms. Judy A. O’Toole
Ms. Carolyn Palmer
Ms. Joan Pendergast
Mr. Gerald L. Peterson
Mr. Francis E. Piccinini
Mr. Philip Pietro, Jr.
Ms. Theodora Pomianowska
Ms. Margaret Poppo
Mr. Michael T. Queenan
Mr. John J. Reilly
Ms. Michele Ries
Ms. Joann R. Robinson
Rockland Bakery
Mr. Sidney A. Rovira
Mr. Robert Rynkar
Ms. Patricia Sacco
Mr. William Saich
Ms. Carol Salem-Abbott
Mr. James L. Salerno
Ms. Eileen Sammon

Ms. Constance V. Santini
Mr. Matthew Scamardella
Mrs. Alice Schott
Mr. Gary Schuller
Mr. Kent Schwirian
Ms. Virginia Shields
Mr. Gino Silvestri
Mr. Donald Soisson
Southwest Florida Community 

Foundation, Inc
Mr. Wardean D. Squire
St. Catharine of Alexandria Church
St. Dominic High School
Mrs. Joanne Starkins
Ms. Mary S. Steinkemper
Mr. Josh Stene
Mrs. Joan Storey
Mr. Marc Stormes
Mr. James J. Strutt
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Teatum
Mr. Matthew Tesseyman
The Benevity Community  

Impact Fund
Ms. Veronica M. Tierney-Hornby
Mr. William J. Tobias
Mr. & Mrs. John Tortolani
Ms. Anne Trainor Coyne
Ms. Diane M. Trevino
Ms. Jacqueline N. Turner
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald M. Unger
Mr. & Mrs. John Unger
Mr. Ugo Volpati
Mrs. Joan Wagers
Mr. Vernon Weber
Ms. Kathleen Whelan
Dr. Robert J. Wicks
Mr. Steve Wilke
Mr. Edward C. Wilkie
YourCause, LLC
 

Albert the Great Circle
$100 up to $249

Mr. Ricardo A. Agcauili
Mr. Joseph Alberigo
Ms. Marianne Andreach
Mr. David Applebaum
Ms. Eleanor S. Applewhaite
Mr. Eugene Armeno
Mrs. Mary E. Armstrong

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 

contributor’s mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Ms. Cheryl Aubin
Mr. Jerry Auriemma
Mrs. Peggy Ayers Hayes
B&R Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Mary A. Back
Mrs. Mary Bailey
Mr. Thomas P. Baker
Mr. Frank Balas
Mr. Carlos Baldor
Mr. Louis A. Ballarin
Ms. Marianne K. Bartin
Ms. Ann Bartley
Mr. Gerald Bartnett
Ms. Peggy Batch Gattone
Mr. Richard L. Baum
Ms. Catherine Bausch
Ms. Joanne Bazala
Mr. Thomas K. Beck
Ms. Judi Beckerle
Mr. Frederic Begendorf
Mr. Walter V. Behrman, Jr.
Ms. Jane F. Bell
Mr. Joseph H. Bell
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Berberich
Mr. & Mrs. Todd J. Bergfeld
Ms. Alicia Bergin
Mrs. James Betz
Mrs. Mary Bickel
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Bixby
Ms. Pauline E. Blake
Ms. Jolan Bloss
Ms. Dolores Bobersky
Mr. Jerry Boismier
Ms. Agnes Boland
Mrs. Mary A. Bostick
Mr. Tom Bousquet
Ms. Margaret Bowler
Miss Peggy Bowler
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Boylan
Mrs. Ann B. Brady
Mr. Daniel F. Brady
Mr. Peter D. Brady
Ms. Barbara Brangan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Mrs. Eileen Breslin
Mr. David A. Bresnahan
Mr. Donald P. Brisson
Rev. Frederic H. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph W. Brown
Ms. Patricia D. Browne
Ms. Nina K. Bryans
Mrs. Marilyn Buck-Timberger
Mr. John Buckley
Ms. Alice R. Buedden
Mr. Frank Buhler
Ms. Darah C. Bull

Ms. Mary E. Burns-Ferraro
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Byrnes
Mrs. Eileen H. Bytnar
Mr. Graziano Canini
Mr. John J. Cantwell
Mrs. Josephine Capone
Ms. Elaine Cappadona
Ms. Fran Cardaci
Ms. Marianne Carideo
Mr. James Carmody
Mrs. Colleen Carolan
Ms. Ann Carroll
Mr. & Mrs. David F. Carroll
Mr. James L. Carroll
Ms. Kathleen Carroll
Ms. Mirta E. Cartee
Ms. Mary Casey
Mr. William J. Casey
Mr. Edmund Cass
Mr. Marcel Catafago
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas, Court Bernadine #185
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas, Court St. Anne #866
Ms. MaryEllen Chanda
Mr. Ronald Chanda
Mr. Paul M. Chey
Ms. Joanne Ciriello
Mr. Raymond J. Cisneros
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Clark
Mr. David T. Clatworthy
Mr. Jerome L. Cleveland
Mrs. Mary A. Clifford
Ms. Maria L. Colavito
Mr. Jack Coleman
Ms. Sarah M. Colgan
Ms. Maureen O. Collins
Ms. Patricia C. Colthurst
Mr. John Condon
Ms. Louise Connors
Ms. Helene A. Cooney
Mr. William J. Cooney, Jr.
Mr. Leo J. Cooseman
Mr. Carlo Costanzo
Mr. John M. Costello
Ms. Sheila Cotter
Mr. Dennis Coughlin
Mr. & Mrs. John Cowan
Ms. Virginia Cox
Ms. Ellen Coyne
Ms. Elisabeth Cremers
Miss Mary F. Cronin
Ms. Mary T. Croston
Miss Joanne Cunningham
Mr. Robert E. Curley
Mr. David D’Agostino

Mr. Richard C. Dallavalle
Ms. Suzanne R. Dalston
Ms. Kathleen D’Amore
Mr. & Mrs. William Danielson
Ms. John M. Danish
Mr. Joseph P. Daugherty
B&R Charitable Foundation
Mr. Charles Davis
Mr. Charles E. Dawson
Mr. Dimas Dejesus
Ms. Johanna DeMaria
Mr. James DeTemple
Mr. James E. Devitt
Mr. James Devlin
Mr. Todd DiGeronimo
Mr. Gene Dodaro
Mr. James Dolan
Mr. Bruce Donahue
Ms. Janet Douglas
Mr. John P. Dowling
Mr. Gerard J. Downey
Ms. Susan Dreiss Carroll
Mr. Alfred W. Drumm
Ms. Mary Ann Dryden
Mrs. Mary Duckett
Ms. Mary L. Duffy
Mr. Robert S. Duffy
Mr. John P. Dunn
Mr. Thomas D. Dunn
Ms. Mary K. Dwyer
Ms. Ann Eager
Mr. Robert O. Eddy, Jr.
Mr. William O. Edwards
Ms. Paula D. Egan
Ms. Karen Ellis
Mr. Kyle Emkes
Ms. Barbara Englert
Mr. Richard D. Eshleman
Ms. Debbie Fahlman
Ms. Lynn R. Falcone
Ms. Margaret E. Falloon
Ms. Kathleen M. Farrar
Ms. Carole A. Farrell
Ms. Kathleen M. Feddor
Mr. John D. Feerick
Mrs. Mary M. Fenton
Mr. John L. Fiore
Mr. Joseph Fitzgerald, Jr.
Ms. Teresa Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Jean A. Flacke
Ms. Margaret A. Flood
Ms. Patricia Flynn
Ms. Theresa H. Foiles
Ms. Eileen M. Foley
Ms. Ellen M. Foley
Mr. Michael O. Foley

Franciscan Sisters of Peace
Mrs. Damarida Frasca
Ms. Marie Frasco
Mr. Dennis P. Frauenhoffer
Mr. David J. Friedman
Ms. Jill E. Friedman
Mr. Richard A. Frusciante, Jr.
Ms. Herta C. Fuchs
Mr. Bob Fumagalli
Dr. Giuliana Gage
Mr. David L. Gahlinger
Ms. Judith A. Galgano
Mrs. Patricia Galkowski
Mr. Thomas Gately
Mr. Robert F. Gdovin
Mr. Michael A. Gee
Mrs. Susan Gehringer
Ms. Camille Geremino
Mrs. Audrey B. Gervais
Mr. William J. Gilberg
Mr. Ray M. Ginac
Miss Theresa P. Gizzi
Mr. Robert J. Glynn
Mr. Victor C. Gonnella
Ms. Pat Gonzales
Mrs. Mary T. Goodwin
Mr. Matthew Gorman
Mr. Robert Gowen
Mrs. Elizabeth R. Green
Mr. Thomas J. Griffin (RIP)
Mr. John N. Grimaldi
Mr. Edward Grzesiak
Mr. Mick Guck
Ms. Pauline Guilfoyle
Mr. Arthur Gunther III
Mr. Joseph Hakala
Mr. James C. Halbert
Mr. Daniel Hallett
Deacon Eugene R. Hamilton
Mr. John M. Hamilton
Ms. Berenice Hanrahan Farley
Mr. William E. Hatch
Ms. Catherine Haubenreich
Mr. John Henke
Mrs. Helen Herbert
Ms. Mary Ethel Heskestad
Mr. James M. Higgins
Mr. Tim J. Hocker
Mr. George S. Hodges
Mr. William B. Hof
Mrs. Arleen Hoffmann
Mr. Scott Hollas
Mr. Terrance R. Holliday
Mr. Joseph P. Holohan
Mr. Patrick Hopkins
Ms. Jane C. Horan
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Mrs. Kathleen M. Howe
Mr. Michael Howell
Mrs. Virginia Hubbard
Mr. Richard F. Huelsmann
Mr. William P. Hughes
Ms. Diane S. Humphrey
Mr. William Hunt
Mr. Nicholas Imhoff
Innovative Excavating
Mr. Dino Ippolito
Ms. Joan Jacques
Mrs. Virginia Jankowiak
Mr. Jim Jirousek
Mr. Allan P. Johnson
Mr. Joseph Joy
Mr. Martin P. Joyce, Jr.
Mr. John A. Kaiser
Mr. James S. Kalmer
Ms. Diane J. Kaminski
Ms. Mary Kane
Ms. Ann Kantor
Tung Cha Kastner
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Kavanagh
Mr. Anthony J. Keck
Dr. Arthur J. Kelleher
Ms. Martha C. Kennedy
Mr. Frank J. Kernan
Mr. James Kibble
Ms. Bridget Kiene
Ms. Barbara A. Kimsey
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph King
Mr. Patrick J. King, Sr.
Mr. Howard F. Kingsley II
Mr. Bob Kinkead
Ms. Renata Kisa
Mr. Frederick C. Knapp
Mrs. Barbara Kolhausen
Ms. Marcia A. Kolovich
Mr. John E. Kostic
Ms. Marilee G. Kovac
Mr. Marc A. Kowalski
Mr. Albert Kowalsky
Mr. A. H. Kozlowski
Ms. Gertrude LaForgia
Mr. Jack Lally
Ms. Mary J. Langdon
Ms. Leslie Lanzieri
Ms. Colleen Laughlin
Mr. Robert G. Lauttman, Sr.
Mr. Jim Lawlor
Mrs. Kathleen Lenihan

Rev. Leo T. Lewis
Mr. Gene Liebig
Mrs. Marion I. Lobele
Ms. Maria V. Loeser
Ms. Marianne J. Loftus
Mrs. Ann Longobardi
Mr. Donald S. Loszewski
Ms. Colleen Loughlin
Mr. William Lovejoy
Mr. Craig Lubetich
Mr. Robert Lucena
Mrs. Mary T. Lux
Mr. Arthur E. Lynch
Mr. James G. Lynch
Ms. Kathleen A. Lynch
Mr. Michael Lynch
Mrs. Teresa Lynch
Mr. Franklyn Macaron
Mr. Edward R. Magee
Ms. Marjorie Magtira
Dr. Mary L. Malyska
Miss Ruth J. Mannhaupt
Mr. Ben Marolla
Ms. Marilyn R. Marsh
Mrs. Joan H. Martin
Mr. Leroy Martin
Mr. Marty J. Mashe
Dr. Stephen Masiar
Mr. Peter Masiello
Mrs. Rosa Mastorides
Mr. & Mrs. James McCarthy
Mrs. Maryann McCluskey-Reilly
Ms. Maureen C. McCuddy
Mr. Richard T. McDermott
Mr. Anthony M. McDonald
Dr. Arthur R. McFadden
Mr. Michael C. McGrath
Mr. Thomas McGrath
Mr. Patrick M. McHugh
Mr. William J. McHugh
Ms. Bernadette McLaughlin
Mr. & Mrs. John McLaughlin
Mr. Lawrence McLoughlin
Mrs. Marge McLoughlin
Ms. Anne McLoughlin-Meyer
Mr. Michael F. McLoughlin
Mr. Mark McManus
Mrs. Carol McMenemy
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. McNeil
Ms. Therese McSherry
Mr. James Merna
Mr. Robert J. Merritts

Mr. Henry F. Mestayer
Ms. Jeanne Meyer Bersett
Mr. Robert Meyer
Ms. Robin Miller
Dr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Miscia
Mr. Vincent E. Mistretta
Mrs. Albertina Moore
Ms. Suzanne M. Morahan
Ms. Marianne Morelli
Mr. Salvatore Morra
Ms. Angela Moschetti
Ms. Jean Muchel
Mr. Mark Mulhern
Mr. Tom Mullane
Mr. Thomas Mullins
Mr. Ronald Murphy
Mr. Gerald P. Murray
Mr. Richard Murtha
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Myron
Mr. Charles Niziol
Ms. Augustine Nolan
Mr. John O. Nolan
Ms. Mary S. Norman
Mr. Robert Nusspickel
Mr. David P. Oberbrockling
Ms. Annmarie O’Brien
Ms. Joan O’Brien
Ms. Lynn O’Brien
Mrs. Susan O’Brien
Miss Laura M. Ochsenfeld
Ms. Marianne O’Dowd
Ms. Elizabeth O’Hagan
Mr. Kevin P. O’Hagan
Mr. Michael O’Keefe
Mr. Paul Olkowski
Mrs. Stephanie Olsen
Mr. Stephen J. Olson
Ms. Catherine O’Malley
Rev. Joseph O’Meara
Mrs. Patricia A. O’Neill
Mrs. Barbara Orbon-Pilling
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph C. O’Reilly
Mr. Andrew P. Orf
Ms. Mary O’Rourke
Rev. James B. O’Shea
Ms. Ann O’Sullivan
Mr. Tofie Owen
Ms. Amanda Pagan-Glass
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Pagano
Deacon Robert Pang
Mr. Morgan L. Pape
Mr. Roland Parent

Mr. Charles P. Parlapiano
Mr. Gerald Parson
Mr. Joseph Passalacqua
Mr. Richard Patritti
Mrs. Diana Patterson
Ms. Ellen Pelcer
Mr. Anthony Pellarin
Mr. Bernard Peloquin
Mr. John Pericci
Mr. Leon Perkins
Mr. Pasquale Perrone
Ms. Helen Peterman
Ms. Jennifer Peterson
Mr. Thomas S. Peterson
Ms. Dianne Phillips
Mr. Nicholas Pitaro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pitch
Mr. Norman Pomerleau
Mr. James E. Quail
Mr. Rodger Quinn
Major Alice Quiroz
Mr. Art Rackow
Mr. Francis M. Radloff
Mrs. Mary Reekie Hieber
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Reenock
Mr. Louis J. Registre
Mr. Bernard J. Reilly
Mr. Kevin Reilly
Ms. Helen Rembrecht Cherubini
Mr. Gregory F. Rinn
Mr. Warren Robenstien
Robert Hiep, Inc.
Mrs. Catherine Robinson
Mr. Joseph H. Rocklage
Rockleigh Country Club
Mr. Nathan J. Romano
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Rooney
Mr. John Rorris
Ms. Mary Rossman
Mr. Ignazio J. Rosso
Mr. Mark Rudloff
Ms. Joanne Ruiz
Mr. James Russell
Mr. Nicholas Russo
Ms. Patricia A. Ryan
Mr. John H. Ryder
Mr. Joseph A. Salamone
Mr. Richard W. Sanders
Mr. Anthony G. Santora
Mr. James Santoro
Mrs. Elizabeth Sarsfield Kidder
Dr. Genevieve A. Schechter

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 

contributor’s mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Ms. Barbara Schmelzer
Ms. Gretchen Schmelzer
Ms. Leandra Schmidt
Miss Henrietta M. Scully
Mr. Peter Sedlarcik
Mrs. Sharon Seesholtz
Mr. Gary Seifert
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Sexton
Mr. Ronald Sforza
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh J. Shaw
Ms. Barbara Shea
Mrs. Jacqueline Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Sheridan
Sisters of Charity
Sisters of Our Lady of  

Christian Doctrine
Ms. Joan S. Skurnowicz
Mr. Francis Skuse
Mrs. Marilyn Slattery
Mr. Francis Slay
Ms. Beverly Smirni
Ms. Mary I. Smith
Ms. Sarah M. Solan
Southern & Caribbean  

Agencies, Inc
Sparkill East Side Automotive Inc.
Ms. Joan B. Spiller
Mr. Stephen Spurk
M. C. Stangler
Mr. James Stanley
Rev. Joseph W. Staudt
Mr. Robert J. Stetson
Mr. Leo Stimmler
Mr. Wayne Strupp
Mr. Richard J. Stypula
Mr. John Sullivan
Mr. Richard J. Sullivan, Jr.
Mr. Frank G. Tabone
Mr. Russell J. Tagliareni
Mr. John M. Takenaka
Ms. Marie Talir-Watts
Ms. Fran Tauches
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Tavares
Mrs. Mary Taylor
Ms. Mildred Tercovich
Mr. William M. Terrone
Ms. Doreen Thomas
Mrs. Mary L. Thompson
Mr. Denis Tighe
Ms. Rose Ting
Ms. Ruth Tobin
Mr. & Mrs. John Tracy
Mr. Roger Trahan
Mr. Daniel J. Travers, Sr.
Mr. Stephen J. Tretter
Ms. Patricia A. Trujillo

Ms. Marie Turbe
Ms. Margaret Underwood
Dr. Donald L. Ungarelli
Ms. Marianne Van Alstyne
Ms. Barbara Vano
Vicariate of Pohnpei
Mrs. Anna M. Vilarino
Ms Elaine T. Villano
Mr. Henry Vives
Ms. Colleen Vogel
Mrs. Elaine R. Voltzow
Mr. Eugene F. Vonachen, Sr.
Mrs. Mary G. Vonderhaar
Ms. Cecelia L. Wade
Ms. Theresa A. Waitt
Mr. Dennis J. Walsh
Mr. James Walsh
Ms. Mary R. Walsh
Mr. Glenn Whiteside
Mr. Paul Whitfield
Ms. Paula Whitney
Mr. Richard R. Wilbers
Mrs. Kay Wojciechowski
Mrs. Riva E. Wolff
Mr. Jeffrey Woolford
Ms. Louise Yannuzzi
Mr. Joseph Zanga
Mr. Joe Zapf
Mrs. Peggy Zeller
Mrs. Patricia M. Zoltowski

Friends Circle
$25 up to $99
Ms. Julie M. Acquaye
Ms. Susan C. Adamowicz
Ms. Evelyn Adams
Ms. Nancy E. Adams
Ms. Karin Adaniel
Dr. Sergio A. Aguilar
Mr. Michael Aherne
Ms. Elizabeth Ahuja
Mrs. Ann Aiello
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Akalski, Jr.
Ms. Luisa Alberti
Mr. Charles A. Alexis
Mr. Louis Allegrone
Mr. Steve Alonge
Mr. Mario Altomare
Ms. Barbara K. Anderson
Ms. Helen Anderson
Mrs. Mary Ellen Andriano
Anonymous
Ms. Mary Aris

Mr. Richard T. Arkwright
Ms. Joann Armistead
Ms. Kathy Arvedlund
Ms. Christina M. Aubele
Ms. Yvonne Augustus
Mr. James V. Aulbach
Mrs. Constance Austin
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis G. Avereill
Mr. Francis D. Aziz
Mr. Richard A. Bailey
Mr. Chester S. Bak
Mr. Chester Baranowski
Mr. Richard Barnhart, Jr.
Ms. Bernadette Barrett
Ms. Irene Barrett
Mr. Robert P. Barrett
Ms. Linda J. Barry
Ms. Maureen Barry
Mr. Walter C. Barton
Mrs. Karen L. Baryshyan
Bassett Flowers and Gifts
Mr. William A. Battistini
Ms. Sharon C. Baumgartner
Mrs. Irene Beairsto
Ms. Genevieve Beauchemin 

Malone
Mr. Robert Bechner
Ms. Cecilia Begley
Mr. Ronald Behrle
Mr. Alexis Bell
Mr. Jay G. Bender
Ms. Caitlin Bequette
Mr. William J. Bergin
Mrs. Mary M. Berry
Mr. Matthew Berry
Mr. Robert Bertin
Mr. William Berwick
Mr. Thomas Betczynski
Mr. John Beyrer
Mrs. N. M. Bilbruck
Mr. Stephen Bira
Ms. Florence Bischof
Ms. Virginia Bischof
Mrs. Sharon Bishop
Mr. John T. Blake
Ms. Carolyn M. Blumenauer
Ms. Mary Bobersky
Mr. Brian Bock
Ms. Suzanne Boeckelmann
Mr. Charles J. Bohan
Mr. Edward Bohan
Ms. Carol A. Bohn
Ms. Bonnie L. Bond
Mr. Anthony N. Borelli
Mrs. Anne Bork
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Borkowski

Mr. Nicholas F. Bosico
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony F. Bova
Mr. Michael Bowman
Mrs. Mary Boylan
Mrs. Kathleen Bradley-Dempsey
Mrs. Dolores C. Bradley
Mr. Tom Brahaney
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Branchini
Ms. Leticia Bravo
Ms. Nicole V. Brazenas
Mr. Walter Breen
Mr. Terrence L. Brennan
Mr. Vincent F. Brennan
Mr. Michael Brennock
Ms. Louise A. Brescia
Ms. Theresa Bresnahan-Hoffmann
Mr. Charles Bridy
Mr. James J. Brinkmann
Ms. Bonnie Brown
Ms. Ellen J. Brown
Ms. Geraldine Brown
Mr. James R. Brown
Mrs. Josephine Brown
Mrs. Patricia Brown
Ms. Lorraine M. Bruno
Ms. Fran L. Bruns
Mr. Norbert Brust
Ms. Christine Bruzzese
Mr. Mark Buckery
Mrs. Elizabeth Buckley
Mrs. Margaret Buckley Vormittag
Ms. Willena Budris
Ms. Gloria Buettner
Mrs. Caroline M. Bufalo
Ms. Kathleen A. Bunyar
Mr. E. B. Burgan
Capt. Brian T. Burke
Mr. Robert T. Burnich
Mr. Maurice M. Bursey
Ms. Juanita Bush
Ms. Margaret Bush
Mr. Thomas Butler
Mr. & Mrs. James Byman
Mr. Michael Calafiore
Ms. Fran J. Calamera
Mr. Lino Caldera
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Caligiuri
Ms. Maureen Callahan-Rafferty
Mr. Raymond Callinan
Rev. Elbert R. Callis
Dr. Frank P. Cammisa, Jr.
Dr. Carole Campana
Mr. Hugh J. Campbell
Mr. Thomas Campbell
Mrs. Josephine Cancellieri
Mr. William Caples
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Mr. Nate G. Carbone
Mr. Joseph Carella
Ms. Kathleen Carey
Mr. John J. Carr
Mr. John P. Carr
Mr. David Carrier
Mrs. Barbara A. Carroll
Mr. Joseph J. Carroll
Mr. Raymond Carroll
Ms. Nicolette Cartaya
Mrs. Eileen Cartwright
Mrs. Marie C. Cartwright
Ms. Elizabeth Casey
Ms. Jacqueline Casey
Mr. Michael J. Casey
Mrs. Mary A. Caskey
Mrs. Cornelia F. Catera
Mr. Richard W. Caunitz
Mr. Brian Cauntiz
Mrs. Hannah Cavallaro
Ms. Rosemary Cenicola
Mr. Gregory F. Cennamo
Ms. Anne Cherico
Ms. Regina Chicchetti
Ms. Genowfa A. Cielepak
Ms. Danielle Cimon
Mrs. Joyce Cioffari
Ms. Susan Civitello
Ms. Ellen Clark
Ms. Therese Clavet
Ms. Coleen M. Cleary
Ms. Frances Clemons
Ms. Carol Clerc
Ms. Joan P. Clerkin-Anderson
CMEI, LLC
Mr. Frank J. Cocuzza
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Coffman
Mr. Anthony R. Colarelli
Ms. Mary Coleman
Ms. Denise A. Collins
Mrs. Margaret Concannon
Mr. James J. Connolly
Ms. Mary Connor
Mr. James J. Connors
Mr. James P. Conroy
Mr. Peter J. Contey
Mrs. Diane Cooney
Mrs. Dotty Cooney
Mr. Richard A. Cordova
Rev. James B. Cormack
Ms. Mayra Corrales
Mr. Joseph F. Correa

Ms. Cynthia Cortese
Mr. Joseph P. Costantino, Jr.
Mr. Christian Courvoisier
Ms. Dorothy Cox
Mrs. Joan M. Cox
Ms. Dorothy Coyle
Mr. Anthony Cracchiolo
Mr. William T. Craig
Ms. Kathleen Crann
Ms. Sandra Crapanzano
Mr. William J. Creamer
Mr. Terrence L. Creedon
Ms. Mary Jo Crino
Ms. Janet Crisp
Mrs. Anthony Croghan
Ms. Virginia Crossland
Ms. Ellen Crowe
Mr. Thomas J. Crowley
Mr. William Crump
Mrs. Monserrate R. Cruz
Ms. Kathleen P. Cunningham
Mr. Thomas P. Cunningham
Mr. Frank Curran
Ms. Gina M. Curran
Mr. James J. Curtin
Mrs. Pamela L. Curtin
Ms. Patricia A. Curtin
Mr. John J. Cusumano
Ms. Beverly J. Cyr
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Daigler
Mr. John Dalessio
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Daleus
Ms. Margaret M. Dalton
Rev. Bartholomew Daly
Mr. John Daly
Mr. Robert C. Daly, Jr.
Mr. Gerald C. D’Andrea
Mr. Salvatore Dassaro
Mr. Anthony Davis
Mr. Edward T. Davis, Jr.
Mr. Frank DeGeorge
Mr. Francisco De La Camara
Mrs. Kathleen DeLucia
Ms. Nancy Deal
Rev. Joseph Deane
Mrs. Mary Deane
Mr. Patrick K. DeCarlo
Mr. Joseph DeChristofaro
Ms. Dolores DeCintio
Mr. Larry Degenhart
Mr. Frank DeGeorge
Mr. Gregory N. Delgado

Mr. John DelNegro
Ms. Carmela Deluca
Ms. Susanne M. Dennis-El Negro
Mr. Robert Depellegrini
Mr. Martin A. Derise
Mr. James T. Derwin
Ms. Dianne A. Devine
Mr. John Devitt
Mr. Daniel Devlin
Mr. Denis Devlin
Mr. Terence Dewsnap
Mr. Alfonso DiBerardino
Ms. Lori Di Martino
Ms. Luanne Diamond
Mrs. Anne Dillon
Mr. Anthony DiMarino
Mr. Donald T. Dinaro
Ms. Maureen R. Diorio
Ms. Donna DiStefano
Ms. Debbie Divorl
Mr. Michael S. Doddy
Mr. Donald R. Doebber
Mr. Art Doherty
Ms. Pattie Dom
Mr. Francis A. Donahue
Ms. Veleda Donaldson
Ms. Juanita A. Donatti
Mr. Martin Dones
Ms. Carol Donnelly
Ms. Anne Donoghue
Mr. Hugh J. Donohue
Mrs. Mary Donohue-O’Connor
Mr. Stephen V. Donohue
Mr. Sam Donzelli
Ms. Carol Doran
Mr. Richard M. Doubt
Ms. Maire K. Doyle
Mr. Randy J. Dragona
Ms. Dorothea Duba
Mrs. Margaret Duball
Mrs. Dayle Dudek
Mr. Joseph R. Duggan
Ms. Moira Duggan
Dr. Anacleta C. Dumlao
Mrs. Margaret J. Dunleavy
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Dunne
Mrs. Minette Duran
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Dworkowitz
Ms. Rose Dyson
Mr. William Eagan
Ms. Kathleen Eaton
Mr. Emmanuel R. Edward

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin G. Edwards
Mr. John Ehrenreich
Mr. Edward J. Eivers
Mr. Ralph Elia
Mr. Paul Emiro
Ms. Melanie Englert
Ms. Bobbie Erb
Mr. Frank J. Erker
Mr. Joseph V. Errico
Mr. William Esposito
Ms. Mary A. Evans
Mr. Ralph F. Evaschuk
Ms. Victoria Ezra
Mr. George Fabiano
Mr. Robert Fabriano
Mr. Alan Fabricant
Ms. Alice Fahmie
Ms. Nanci Fallon
Mr. Roger T. Falloon
Mr. Andrew Falsetta
Ms. Pat Fanning
Ms. Elizabeth Fantagone
Ms. Michela Farrauto
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Farrell
Ms. Eileen Fazzini
Ms. Mary Fealy
Mr. Eugene F. Fedigan
Mr. James J. Felice
Ms. Matilda Fenchak
Ms. Linda Ferguson
Mrs. Jean Ferreira
Mr. James Feuerbach
Ms. Maria Figueroa
Mr. James Filippelli
Mr. Aldo Filippone
Ms. Maggie Finn
Ms. Bonnie Finnegan
Ms. Evelyn A. Finneran
Ms. Sheri Finta
Mr. George Fischer
Mr. Anthony Flaherty
Mr. Gary Flamm
Mr. John L. Flanagan
Ms. Margaret A. Flanagan
Mr. Lawrence J. Fleming
Mr. Antonio Flores
Ms. Brenda Flores
Mr. Daniel Flynn
Ms. Maureen M. Flynn
Mr. Stephen Flynn
Ms. Maureen Fogarty
Ms. Barbara Foiles

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 

contributor’s mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Mrs. Theresa Foran
Mr. Francis A. Forgione
Ms. Marie Forlini
Ms. Cheryl Foster
Mr. Leonard Fournier
Ms. Pat Foy
Mrs. Marylou Francher
Mr. William Franklin
Mrs. Dianne Frankson
Mrs. Clara Franz
Mr. Richard P. Freccia
Mr. Joseph B. Freiland
Freitag Machine Shop
Mr. Mark Freitag
Ms. Patricia Frischmann
Ms. Judy Fritschie-Herberholt
Mr. Steve Fritts
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Frondi
Ms. Mary Furey
Mr. Leo Gaar
Ms. Judy L. Gabriel
Mrs. Robert Gabriel
Ms. Anne K. Gaffney
Ms. Marianne Gale
Ms. Carol Gallo
Mr. Cornelius J. Gallo
Ms. Patricia Gallo
Dr. Robert H. Gallo
Mr. Frank Galluzzo
Ms. Diane Gannon
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Gannon
Mr. Luis M. Garcia Passalacqua
Ms. Mary Gargano
Ms. Catherine Gargiulo
Mr. Eustaquio Gayamat
Mr. John J. Gaynard
Ms. Tracy Gazzani
Ms. Margaret Geideman
Dr. William F. Geiser
Mr. Joseph Gerber
Mr. Luke Gerbich
Mr. & Mrs. Felix J. Germino
Mr. James Gettler
Mr. Salvatore Giadone
Mr. Al Giambastiani
Mr. Donald A. Giancaterino
Mr. Anthony Giardina
Mr. Anthony Gill
Mrs. Irene Gilmore
Ms. Rosa Giovine
Ms. Sue Girardi
Ms. Agnes Glasheen
Ms. Anne Glines
Mr. John Glynn
Ms. Nancy Godlewski
Mrs. Judith Goggin

Mrs. Rosemarie Goggins
Ms. Elizabeth A. Goldkamp
Ms. Christine Good
Mr. James J. Gorman
Mr. Philip Gorrasi
Mr. Andrew J. Goszczycki
Mr. Joseph W. Grabe
Mr. Robert A. Gray
Mrs. Pauline M. Green
Mr. Robert Greene
Ms. Mary T. Grena
Mrs. Carmela Grieco
Mr. James Griffin
Ms. Shawna C. Griffin
Ms. Bridget Griffin Amiel
Ms. Patricia A. Griggs
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Grillo
Mr. Daniel J. Grimes
Mr. Joseph J. Grob
Mr. Michael Gronitz
Mrs. Helen M. Grumo
Ms. Anna M. Grzbowski
Ms. Margaret G. Gualdoni
Ms. Louise M. Guglielmetti
Mr. Michael A. Guido
Mrs. Ann M. Gurney
Mr. Angel Gutierrez
Mr. Robert Habig
Mr. Norman J. Hacker
Mr. Jim Hagood
Mrs. Barbara M. Hall
Ms. Beatrice Hallinan
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Hamel
Mr. Hugh F. Hand
Ms. Jean Hand
Mrs. Kay Hansen
Brother Michael Harlan
Ms. Anne Harrington
Mr. Charles H. Harrington, Jr.
Mr. John Harrington
Ms. Lucy Harris
Mrs. Nancy Harrison Werner
Ms. Barbara Hart
Ms. Mary Hart
Mr. Kevin J. Hartigan
Dr. & Mrs. William Hartko
Mr. John A. Hartley
Ms. Linda Hartley
Mr. Gerald V. Hayes
Ms. Margaret Hayes
Mr. Terrence L. Hayes
Ms. Janice Healy
Ms. Lorraine Healy
Ms. Marianne Hearns
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Heenan, Jr.
Mr. Frank M. Heffernan

Mr. Kenneth Heim
Ms. Nancy Heiring
Ms. Teresa Hendricks
Dr. Diane Hennessy
Mr. Herbert W. Hennings
Mr. Thomas Henwood
Mrs. Monserrate Hernandez
Mr. Leo Hertling
Mr. Wilfred R. Hesler
Mr. George Heuing
Mrs. Ann Hickey
Mrs. Mary Anne Hickey
Ms. Linda Hicks
Mr. Amador P. Hinojosa
Mr. Daniel A. Hinspeter
Ms. Carol Hobe
Ms. Judy C. Hoeferlin
Ms. Kathryne Hof
Mr. Charles M. Hoffman
Mr. Terry A. Hoffman
Mr. Donald J. Hohl
Mr. Frank Hoing
Ms. Linda E. Holdinghaus
Mr. Heinz Honnetter
Ms. Nancy C. Hoock
Ms. Elizabeth Hooper
Mr. John S. Hopkins
Mrs. Kathleen Hornberger
Mr. Robert J. Horvath
Ms. Mary A. Howley
Mrs. Mary A. Hudak
Mr. Howard Hudes
Ms. Barbara J. Hudson
Ms. Tara Hull
Ms. Ann Hunt
Ms. Victoria Hurban
Mr. Ken Hutnick
Ms. Lynne C. Hutnik
Mr. Stephen P. Huvane
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hyland
Mr. Pedro A. Ibarbia
Ms. Joann M. Imperial
Mrs. Phyllis M. Innis
Mr. Vincent Iorio
Mr. Edmond J. Irwin, Jr.
Ms. Ruth P. Jakob
Mrs. Susana Jantz
Mrs. James Jarvis
Mr. Saint Louis Jean
Mr. Gary Jenket
Ms. Barbara E. Jennings
Mr. & Mrs. John Jennings
Ms. Robin A. Jensen
Mrs. Nancy Johnson
Ms. Mary Jones-McDonald
Mr. James Joyce

Ms. Leonora Joyce
Mr. Dale Kaiser
Ms. Janis M. Kaiser
Ms. Helen T. Kane
Mr. Carl M. Kaplan
Mr. David Karas
Mrs. Ann M. Karwoski
Ms. Maria Kassab
Ms. Claire Katinas
Mrs. Ann V. Kazak
Mr. Michael Keating
Mr. Harry E. Kee
Mrs. Marie Keefe
Ms. Eileen E. Keegan
Mr. Jerry Keegan
Mrs. Cindy Kehl
Mr. Patrick Kelleher
Mr. Julius Keller
Mr. Charles Kellermann
Mr. Robert F. Kellis, Jr.
Ms. Christine Kelly
Mr. Joseph E. Kelly
Mr. Frank J. Kennedy
Mr. Gerard Kennedy
Mrs. Patricia Kenny-Barry
Ms. Catharyn Kenny
Mrs. Rebecca Kerwin
Mr. Walter Kider
Ms. Peggy M. Kiely
Ms. Constance Killian
Mr. Joseph R. King
Brother Richard Kiniry, CSC (RIP)
Mr. Alfred A. Kinn
Ms. Francine M. Klein
Dr. William Klein
Mr. John Klincewicz
Mrs. Betty Knapp
Mrs. Diane Knapp
Mr. James Knightly
Mr. Jon P. Knorr
Mr. Thomas Kolmel
Ms. Jeanette Kopff
Mr. Frank Kotula
Mr. Michael Kowgios
Ms. Kristine Kraft
Mr. Edward Krolak
Mr. Frank J. Kronicz
Rev. Stephen Krugel
Ms. Anne Kruzinski
Mr. John Kuan
Ms. Madeleine Kubicek
Mr. Jerry Kuchta
Mr. William R. Kuhl
Mr. & Mrs. Roy W. Kuhn
Ms. Mary Ann Kulish
Ms. Catherine M. Kunzer
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Mrs. Florence Kupress
Ms. Benny Kwok
Ms. Joanne LaCava
Mr. Thomas LaFauci
Mr. Celestino R. Lago
Mr. Isaac L. Lago
Ms. Joann Lake
Mr. Tom Lambusta
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Landry
Mrs. Margaret M. Lane
Ms. Sharon Lange
Ms. Patricia A. Langill
Ms. Maria Lanka
Mr. Albert Lanzo
Mrs. Barbara W. LaPietra
Mr. Kenneth R. Larywon
Mr. Richard V. Lata
Ms. Elizabeth Lavin
Ms. Debbie Lawrence
Mr. C. Mark Lawton
Mrs. Constance M. Leblanc
Ms. Mary Lebold
Mr. Richard Lebron
Jung Lee
Mr. Stephen Lee
Mrs. Donna Lennane
Ms. Mary L. Leonard
Mr. William L. Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Leonardi
Ms. Marianna A. Levasseur
Ms. Kathleen Levesque
Mr. Hin W. Li
Ms. Kerry Lianos
Ms. Maire Liberace
Mr. Thomas Lickona
Ms. Donna M. Ligotti
Ms. Gerrie D. Lioi
Ms. Mary L. Liotta
Mr. John Liparelli
Mrs. Sarah Littleshield
Mr. Joseph Loffredo
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Lombardo
Mr. Thomas P. Loo
Mr. Leo L. Lopez
Ms. Frances Lorino
Mr. John B. Luby
Mrs. Marion J. Luby
Mrs. Judith Lutolf
Mr. J G. Lutter
Ms. Anne Lynch
Mrs. Mary J. Lynch
Mr. Stanley J. Maag

Ms. Carolyn MacKay
Ms. Dolores MacKenzie
Ms. Suzanne Macri
Ms. Terri Maddux
Mr. Frank R. Magaletta
Mrs. Barbara J. Maggio
Mrs. Sue Maher
Mr. David Maier
Dr. Gabriel M. Makhlouf
Mr. Albert F. Mally
Mr. & Mrs. Attilio Mandara
Mr. John Mandi, Jr.
Mr. James Manning
Mr. Patrick J. Manning
Mr. Dominic J. Manocchio
Ms. Lucy Maraldo
Ms. Ann Maraziti
Mrs. Lillian Maresco
Ms. Francine Mariglio
Ms. Jane Marino
Ms. Christine Markham
Mr. David Markovitz
Mr. Thomas Maroselli
Mr. William A. Marshall
Mr. Joseph Marsico
Ms. Bridget Martin
Ms. Peggy Martin
Mary, Queen of Peace Parish
Mr. John Matera
Ms. Sonja Mathews
Mr. Dennis L. Maurao
Mr. Frank S. Maurek
Mr. Joseph Mazza
Mrs. P. M. Mc Donnell
Ms. Mary T. McAndrews
Mrs. Marianne McCabe-Brehl
Mr. John M. McCarthy
Mr. Edward M. McCorry
Mr. David A. McCosker
Mrs. Mary McCrain
Ms. Elaine S. McDonald
Ms. Theresa McDonnell
Ms. Bernadette McDougall
Mr. Bernard P. McGarry
Miss Mary C. McGee
Ms. Rosemary T. McGinn
Ms. Ellen McGovern
Ms. Michelle McGowan
Mr. Frank McGreevy
Ms. Joan McGuinness
Mr. Michael McHugh
Ms. Ellen McKeon-Davis

Mr. Reginald McKinstry
Mr. Edward McLaughlin
Ms. Joann McLaughlin
Mr. Richard G. McLaughlin
Mr. Edward L. McLean
Mr. Richard McLean
Mrs. Anne McMahon
Mrs. Marguerite M. McMahon
Mr. Hugh McManus
Ms. Nancy M. McManus
Mr. Kevin McNamee
Mr. John A. McNeice, Jr.
Ms. Kathleen McNeila
Mrs. Dolores A. McNicholl
Mr. Connell McShane
Mr. Donald McShea
Mrs. Eileen McSherry
Ms. Phyllis Mees
Mr. Dennis Menger
Mr. Edward Mennona
Mr. Vincent J. Meola
Lt. Gerald F. Merna
Ms. Dolores M. Merrifield
Ms. Mary Merz
Mr. John Meyers
Mr. Mark Meyers
Ms. Jennifer Middlebrooks
Mr. Reginald Mieske
Mr. James D. Mikes
Mr. Edward Mileon
Ms. Angela Milham
Mrs. Maryann Miller
Mr. Robert Miller
Mr. Ronald Milligan
Ms. Edith E. Minnigan
Mr. Michael A. Miskiewicz
Mr. John Modica
Mr. Albert Mogavero
Ms. Barbara Mohrmann-Koeller
Ms. Eileen T. Montalto
Ms. Mary A. Montano
Mr. Michael Mooney
Ms. Susan Moquin
Ms. Francine Morales
Ms. Cecilia C. Moran
Mrs. Madeline Moran-Curry
Ms. Mary S. Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Moroni
Mr. Andrew Morris
Ms. Kathleen Morris
Mr. Christopher P. Morrison
Ms. Joanne Morrissey

Mr. Roger J. Morrissey
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Mortell
Mrs. Celine Moses
Mr. James Moylan
Mr. George Mozsy
Ms. Dorothea Muccigrosso
Mr. Andrew C. Mueller
Mr. Joseph M. Mulee, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Mullin
Ms. Josephine M. Mullins
Mr. Thomas Mullins
Ms. Keelyn Mulvey
Mr. James Munday
Mrs. Anne L. Murphy
Mr. Clair Murphy
Mr. Edward Murphy
Mr. John J. Murphy
Mr. Michael S. Murphy
Mr. Dennis Murray
Mr. James Murray
Ms. Mary M. Murray
Mutual of America Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Nadel
Mr. Jerome N. Nadolski
Mr. Leroy A. Naeger
Mr. Gene J. Napolitan, Jr.
Mrs. Joann Napolitano
Ms. Patricia Naughton
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Neff
Mrs. Constance L. Nelson Synwolt
Network for Good
Ms. Monica R. Nevin
Ms. Marie Newchwander
Ms. Helen Newman
Bo Nguyen
Ha Nguyen
Mrs. Hien Nguyen
Mr. Ngoc Nguyen
Mr. Lawrence J. Nicastro
Ms. Pat Nicholas
Mr. James C. Niedermeyer
Mr. Jim Nieman
Mr. Raymond Nimmer
Mr. Joseph Nista, Sr.
Mr. Joseph P. Nolan
Mrs. Mary C. Nolan
Ms. Helen Noll
Mr. Thomas G. Norris
Mr. John Northrop
Mr. James R. Norton
Mr. Nino Novellino
Mr. Howard J. Nugent

PLEASE NOTE:
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Ms. Carol O’Brien
Ms. Irene T. O’Brien
Rev. James O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. James W. O’Brien
Ms. Maureen C. O’Brien
Ms. Shelagh M. O’Brien
Mr. Thomas J. O’Brien
Mr. Charles O’Connell
Mr. Dennis O’Connell
Miss Frances O’Connor
Mr. James O’Connor
Mr. James O’Connor
Mrs. Laurie A. O’Connor
Ms. Maureen O’Connor
Ms. Susan O’Connor
Mr. Edmund O’Donnell
Ms. Elizabeth O’Donnell
Mrs. John O’Donnell
Mrs. Maureen L. O’Donnell
Mr. Tom O’Donnell
Ms. Margaret E. O’Farrell
Mrs. Eleanor O’Hagan
Mr. Hanford O’Hara
Mrs. Kathleen O’Hara
Ms. Catherine O’Leary
Mr. Robert O’Leary
Mr. Alexander F. Oleykowski, Jr.
Mr. Ralph Olliges, Jr.
Mrs. Thomas J. Olson
Mr. Edward A. O’Mara
Mr. Walter J. O’Meara
Mr. Charles O’Neil
Mr. Robert Opiola
Mr. Robert Ortman
Ms. Peggy Oswald
Ms. Marie Ouellette
Ms. Patricia Pace
Ms. Marie F. Pacini
Ms. Josephine Pagano
Ms. Felicia J. Palermo
Ms. Louisa Palermo-Rubinstein
Ms. Maureen Palestrini
Mr. James Palicki
Mrs. Mary Paprocki
Ms. Patricia Parker
Mr. Lawrence Parrish
Ms. Mary Lou Parsons
Mr. John Parthum
Mr. William Pasquinelli
Mr. Paul T. Pasternak
Mr. Edward F. Patula
Ms. Rochelle Peck
Ms. Rosemary Peck
Mrs. Mary C. Perata
Mr. Eduardo Perez Ravelo
Mr. Charles J. Perko

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Pernice
Col. Catherine Perry
Ms. Ann Persichetti
Mr. Joseph Peruffo
Ms. Susan Peters
Mr. Edmund T. Peyton
Mr. George Pfeiffer
Mrs. Ann P. Phillips
Col. Jeanne M. Picariello
Mr. Bernard J. Piche, Jr.
Ms. Rene Pitblado
Ms. Zoraida M. Platas
Mr. Richard Poggi
Mrs. George Polster
Mr. John Pomarici
Ms. Barbara Pon
Mr. Paul E. Pontiff
Mr. Chester J. Popek
Mrs. Patricia A. Porvaznik
Mr. Robert Pouliot
Ms. Elly Poupard
Mr. James Prendergast
Mr. Louis P. Prete
Mrs. Mary A. C. Price
Mr. Nicholas Prioli
Mrs. Marian Proctor
Ms. Michele E. Prokopchak
Mr. Morton J. Propper
Ms. Cecile Provencher
Ms. Maria S. Przada  
Mr. Joseph A. Przybylski
Mr. Salvatore Puccio
Mr. Antonio Pumares
Mr. Ronald Pyka
Mr. Michael Quattrocchi
Ms. Barbara Quigley Keltos
Mr. Richard J. Quigley
Ms. Barbara Quinn
Ms. Eileen Quinn
Mrs. Mary Quinn
Mr. William Quinn
Ms. Arlene Quinones Vargas
Mrs. Mary A. Raffo Levine
Ms. Kristine Ranciglio
Mr. Michael L. Rapp
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Raspallo
Mr. Paul G. Ravnikar
Mrs. Florence Redmond
Mr. Francis Reed
Mr. Sidney Reed, Jr.
Ms. Tamara Reed
Mrs. Ann M. Reed Berry
Ms. Linda Regan-Basedow
Mr. Joseph Regan
Mrs. Margaret T. Regan
Mr. Thomas Regan

Dr. Timothy Regan
Mr. Gerald Rehagen
Ms. Edna M. Reid
Ms. Bernice J. Reilly
Mr. Gerard M. Reilly
Mr. James Reilly
Mrs. Joan Marie Reilly
Mr. Joseph Reilly
Ms. Laura Reinholz
Ms. Anna M. Reinthaler
Mr. Charles Reiter
Ms. Ursula Remotigue
Mr. Samuel Reyna
Ms. Cathleen Rhatigan
Ms. Merle S. Rhodes
Mr. Anthony Ricciardi
Mr. Robert E. Richardson
Mr. Vincent Ridge
Mrs. Denise Rieser
Mr. Remo P. Rigazio
Ms. Elaine Rimel
Mr. Robert J. Ripp
Mr. Leo Rippo
Mr. Gerald Roberts
Ms. Lillian L. Rocha
Mrs. Marie Rodgers
Mr. William Rohan
Mr. John L. Rohloff
Mr. John Rohr
Mr. Robert Rosa
Mr. John C. Rose
Ms. Therese Roth
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Rothermich
Mrs. Judith Rotundo
Ms. Joann Roullier
Ms. Helen Roxbury
Ms. Cynthia B. Roy
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Rucker
Ms. Judith Rudman
Ms. Rosa Ruelas
Ms. Carmen Ruiz
Mr. Jose Ruiz
Mr. Lionel Ruiz
Ms. Christine Rush
Mr. William A. Rutter
Ms. Concetta Ruzzi
Mrs. Barry Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Ryan
Ms. Mary A. Saal
Mr. John Salameh
Mrs. Maureen Salerno
Mrs. Claire M. Sande
Mr. Charlie Sanfilippo
Ms. Grace Santasiero
Mrs. Aida Santiago Perez
Mr. Donald Sautner

Mr. John M. Scanlan
Mr. Rocco G. Scarcella
Mr. Larry Schabath
Mr. Lambert Schemmel
Ms. Regina A. Scherer
Mr. Charles P. Scherrer
Mr. Nicholas Schiano
Ms. Rosemarie Schiavone
Ms. Donna Schlueter
Mrs. Eileen Schofield-Herbertson
Ms. Lori Schroeder
Ms. Dorothy T. Schuller
Ms. Alice Schulman
Mrs. Jeanette Schulte-Herbert
Mr. William Schur
Ms. Catherine F. Schuster
Ms. Mary S. Schwartz
Mr. James J. Schwarzwalder
Mr. Thomas A. Schweitzer
Ms. Margaret Schweizerhof
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard P. Scibienski
Ms. Crystal Y. Scott
Ms. Sue Scova
Mr. R. Searson
Ms. Carol A. Seery
Ms. Marilyn T. Segall
Mrs. Elizabeth Sekreta
Ms. Mary Seman
Mr. Miguel Semidei
Mr. John Seper
Ms. Donna Serna
Mr. Jerome B. Sexton
Ms. Anne Sharkey
Dr. Margaret M. Sharkey
Mr. Thomas Shea
Mr. Vincent Shea
Mrs. John Sheehan
Mrs. Jean Short
Mrs. Therese Shortall-Snitker
Ms. Sami Y. Shunia
Ms. Maureen A. Silenzi
Mr. Thomas D. Simmons
Ms. Adele Simon
Mr. Gerald J. Sink
Mrs. Frances M. Sinon
Mr. Edward Skillin
Mr. James Skroski
Ms. Helen Slattery
Ms. Dorothy Slebodnick
Ms. Barbara A. Slockbower
Mr. Ralph D. Smart
Mr. Albert Smith
Ms. Carol Smith
Mrs. Joyce Smith
Mr. Patrick H. Smith
Mr. Edward Smolen
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Ms. Lena Smolon
Mr. Frank Sollosy
Mr. Chris Sommer
Mr. Robert Sorbanelli
Ms. Portia Soreco
Mr. Robert Soriano
Ms. Rosemarie Sorrentino
Mr. Richard Spaeth
Mr. Joseph F. Spaniol, Jr.
Mrs. Maria Spaziani
Ms. Mary A. Speno
Mr. Eugene M. Spieker
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Sprenz
Mr. David J. Stabile
Ms. Eileen Stanley
Ms. Theresa A. St. Marie
Mrs. Anna M. Stellwag
Mr. Robert J. Stephenson
Mr. Michael J. Stercula
Ms. Edna Z. Stern
Mr. George F. Stimak
Ms. Maryann G. Strain
Ms. Margaret Strakosch
Mrs. Lorraine Stratis
Mr. Paul Strobel, Jr.
Ms. Marylin Sugimoto
Mr. Ernest J. Sulzer
Mrs. Grace Surrusco Barnett
Mr. Michael Sutherland
Mr. Sergio F. Svegliati
Mr. Ludvik Z. Svoboda
Col. Judvik Svododa, USAF Ret.
Mr. Francis F. Sweeney
Ms. Jane Sweet
Mr. Norman Szymanski
Mr. Kevin Talbot
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Talir
Ms. Ellen Tambini
Mrs. Eileen Taylor
Mrs. Kathleen M. Taylor
Mrs. Helen Teagno
Ms. Joyce Tebeau-Schwab
Ms. Camille Terech
Mr. Thomas Tesori
Ms. Dorothy Tetreault
Mr. William Thatcher
The Abramoske Family Trust
Mr. John Thoma
Ms. Gloria A. Thomas
Ms. Mary P. Thomas

Mr. Kenneth Thyne
Ms. Esperanza M. Tiamson
Mr. Edward Timko
Mr. J. P. Tlapek
Ms. Lisa Tobar
Ms. Mariangela Toich
Ms. Mary A. Tomazi-Putnam
Ms. Marilyn Toole
Mr. Paul M. Torna
Mr. Peter Trapp
A. T. Travers
Ms. Gwen C. Tresch
K. C. Troy
Mr. John L. Trudeau
Mrs. Helen Tucker
Miss Maryanne V. Tuite
Mr. Edward Tully
Mr. F. Twomey
Mr. Minoru Ueki
Mrs. Gerry Ulich
Ms. Catherine Underwood
Mr. Lawrence A. Urban
Mr. John Ursiny
Ms. Angela K. Vaccaro
Archangel Valencia
Mrs. Kathleen E. Valenta
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Vancura
Miss Olivia U. Velez
Mr. Dave Venesky
Mr. John A. Venezia
Mr. Lester Ventimiglia
Ms. Lydia Ventura
Mr. Laurence Veras
Ms. Jo Ann Verrier
Mr. Domingo Vidal
Mr. Vincent Villa
Mr. Donald J. Vingino
Mr. Paul Vogt
Mrs. Anna Volpe
Mr. Philip M. Volz
Mr. Khanh Vu
Ms. Mary A. Wade
Mr. Robert Wagner
Ms. Marcia L. Waldron
Mr. Gerald W. Walker
Ms. Hanna Wall
Mr. Edward J. Walsh
Mr. Gerald Walsh
Most Rev. Gerald T. Walsh
Mr. George Walton

Mrs. Ester Waltz
Mr. Joseph J. Watts
Ms. Concetta V. Weaver
Mr. Donald V. Webb
Mr. Gregory Weber
Mr. Stephen W. Webster
Ms. Laura Weed
Mrs. Ellie Weimer
Mr. & Mrs. Carl F. Wenner
Ms. Betsy O. West
Mrs. Kathleen P. Whalen
Mr. Floyd W. White
Mr. Jim White
Mr. Ronald F. White
Ms. Mary J. Whitehead
Mr. Michael Whorton
Mr. Bruce E. Wiacek
Ms. Margaret E. Wichterman
Mrs. F. Wiertetherzog
Ms. Kristine E. Wiese
Mrs. William Wilcox
Ms. Elizabeth A. Wildman
Mr. Thomas Wilhelm
Mrs. Anna M. Wilk
Mr. Charles Wilkins
Mrs. Christina Williams
Mr. John J. Williams
Ms. Carol Wilson

Mr. Garth P. Wingfield
Ms. Nikki C. Wise
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wisniewski
Ms. Jeanette Wisniewski-Tharp
Mr. George R. Wizi
Ms. Joan T. Woelfel
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Wojtal
Mr. Ted F. Wolanski, Jr.
Mr. Bert Wolford
Ms. Mary C. Woodley
Ms. Marita Wright
Mrs. Kathleen P. Wrobel
Mr. Russel H. Wulf
Mr. James D. Wynne
Ms. Hailin Yan
Mr. Richard J. Yellam
Ms. Erlinda Yguico
Ms. Joan M. Zacheis
Mr. Ronald Zampolin
Ms. Louise Zanrucha
Mrs. August Zarcone
Mr. Edward J. Zawadski
Ms. Rose Zbyzenski
Ms. Frances Zembricki
Mr. Joseph E. Ziak
Mr. Raymond Zierhut
Mr. James Zumpano

A sincere thank you to all 
our donors for their support 
in continuing our ministry! 
We keep you in our prayers.

If you’d like to make a gift or  
donation to the Dominican Sisters 

of Sparkill please contact: 

Karen Ellis, Director of Mission 
Advancement, kellis@sparkill.org 

845-359-4173

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 

contributor’s mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly or misspelled, please notify us of the error.



The gift of God is 
eternal life

To make a donation to honor  
a Sister and her legacy, please visit  

www.sparkill.org or call,  
Mission Advancement at 845-359-4173. 

Sister Rose Michele O’Rourke, OP 
Born April 4, 1937 
Died February 17, 2019

Sister Mary Casey, OP 
Born January 31, 1936 
Died February 18, 2019

Sister Jane Carmel Dwyer, OP 
Born August 28, 1941 
Died February 25, 2019

Sister Patricia Saunders, OP 
Born April 15, 1938 
Died April 25, 2019

Sister Thérèse Tangney, OP 
Born April 5, 1927 
Died May 7, 2019

Sister Rita Farrell, OP 
Born November 27, 1930 
Died June 13, 2019

Sister Suzanne Laughlin, OP 
Born May 4, 1938 
Died July 8, 2019

Sister Marie Angelique Dryden, OP 
Born October 9, 1934 
Died July 12, 2019

Sister Alfred Marie Toole, OP 
Born October 14, 1926 
Died September 7, 2019

Sister Annette Bate, OP 
Born July 25, 1937 
Died November 29, 2019

Sister Marie Joseph Morahan, OP 
Born August 19, 1926 
Died December 19, 2019

We remember our Dominican Sisters who have 
entered eternal life over the past year in 2019. 
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Fiscal Year 2019  |  September 1, 2018 – August 31, 2019
Financial donations given to the Dominican Convent of Our Lady of the Rosary can be directed 
for use to any of four areas: Sisters’ Ministries, Pakistan, Retirement, or the General Fund (which 
will be used as needed.) We are grateful for all contributions. Your gifts enable us to continue 
to address the needs of those who suffer and bring hope to our world. Dominican Convent of 
Our Lady of the Rosary is a nonprofit, charitable, faith-based organization that is exempt from 
federal and state taxes under section 501(c)(3) of the United States Revenue Code/EIN. 

Expenses 
Fundraising	 5% 
Other Progams	 2% 
Sisters’ Living Expense	 38% 
Siena Hall/Skilled Care	 20% 
Motherhouse/Administration	 34% 
Mission/Ministry Contributions	 1% 
Total	 100%

Income 

Gift Income	 26% 

Investment income	 11% 

Other-Non Recurring	 3% 

Property Income	 3% 

Sisters’ Compensation	 57% 

Total	 100%

Mission Advancement Source of Gifts 

Estates/Bequests	 67%	 $1,844,650.08 

Foundations	 6%	 $78,100.00 

Friends and Family	 21%	 $648,089.53 

Special Events	 6%	 $176,910.88 

FY 2018-19 Total	 100%	 $2,747,750.49

AUDITED FINANCIAL 
STATEMENTS
The Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill are audited by 
the firm of Grassi & Co. 
Audited financials are on 
file in the Advancement 
Office, 175 Route 340, 
Sparkill, NY 10976. 
Contact Karen Ellis at 
845-359-4173. 
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DOMINICAN SISTERS OF SPARKILL | www.sparkill.org | www.facebook.com/SparkillDominicans/ 
TO DONATE | visit www.sparkill.org and click “Make a Donation”

DOMINICAN CONVENT 
OF OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 
OFFICE OF MISSION ADVANCEMENT 
175 ROUTE 340 
SPARKILL, NY 10976-1047

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Save the date!

MONDAY, JUNE 8, 2020 
NEW YORK COUNTRY CLUB, NEW HEMPSTEAD, NY

 23 RD ANNUAL 
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Timothy Cardinal Dolan 
Archbishop of New York

Presents: 
Dr. J. T. Vincent  
Lou Lecture

Take Care  
of the Garden
Our Catholic Faith and  
Care for Creation

7:00pm 
Thursday, April 2, 2020 
Free and Open to the Public


